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Dear family, 

 

March was a month of snow storms and spring coming at the same time! As we leave winter behind us, 

we look forward to the many spring and summer activities ahead of us, spending time outside playing 

sports, bbqs, and much, much more. Please enjoy below some of these local updates from our community 

this month. 

 

Attending Famicon Annual Leadership Conference In Los Angeles 

 

 
 

Pastor Mike attended the recent Famicon leadership conference in L.A. He had the opportunity to 

represent our community, share some testimonials about our young families, and receive good content as 

well. 

 

Celebrating The Life Of Trudy Harris 

 

 
 

We celebrated Mrs. Trudy Harris' Seonghwa on March 8. It was a beautiful and intimate remembrance of 

her life and the legacy she has left behind. The family is grateful to everyone's support and love. 

 



 

 

Heartland Academy Update 

 

 
 

March was a big month for Heartland Academy. They officially ended their trial period and have been 

formally and fully accepted as a bonified Acton School. In addition to that, they also received their formal 

501(c)3 recognition from the IRS as a federally recognized non-profit organization. A big congratulations 

to everyone that helped Heartland Academy get to this point! Enrollment is open for the fall, and we look 

forward to seeing how the school develops next year. 

 

Congratulations And Prayer Requests 

 

 
 

This is a belated welcome, but we have several Solomon Islanders who moved here a little while back 

that we didn't acknowledge yet. They did a beautiful offering song for us this month and we look 

forwarding to getting to know them all. Their names are Brian Auga, Amanda Horoasia, and Grace Gua, 

and we are so happy that they've joined our community. 

 

 
 

We are excited to welcome our first new family of 2022. Alex and Fumiko Smyth moved here this month 



 

 

from San Diego. They are coming to support their son Mitsu and daughter-in-law Clara and are also 

excited to become a part of our community. 

 

 
 

We are grateful to everyone that has participated in our prayer condition and has supported Ukraine in 

various ways. Although we have made many preparations to receive refugees, we don't have any families 

coming at this time. We will continue our preparations, and continue to look for ways to support. 

 

Continued Renovations And Improvements 

 

Lots of ongoing renovations this month, mostly focused on our house across the street from the church. 

David, Anton, John, Dr. Hentrich, have all been putting many hours into all the ongoing work. We 

finished the majority of the work in the kitchen and are now moving on to the bathroom, and bedrooms. 

We project that we will be done by the end of April. 

 

  
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Through the Sunday messages this month, we finished our series on the School of Love. We hope the 

messages from this series were meaningful and insightful. If you missed any of them, you can find them 

all on our Facebook page and Youtube channel. For quick reference, this month's recordings are below. 

 

School of Love Series: How We Conquered 10 Years of Marriage 

 

School of Love Series: Sibling Relationships 

 

School of Love Series: Deepening the Parent/Child Relationship  

 

School of Love Series: Grandparents and Wrapping Up 


